

*~Unapproved~*

### **Tradition 3 Group Conscience Meeting Minutes**

**March 23, 2025**

Group Conscience Attendance = 30 members

1. Meeting called to order by Ashley D. with Responsibility Statement
2. Secretary's Report (Amy T.)
  - a. February 2025 minutes approved
3. Treasurer's Report (John B.)
  - a. Significant decrease in donations – Reasons: Purchase of Supplies & general donations down (February being a shorter month, decrease is a normal trend year-to-year)
  - b. Income=\$2574, Expenses=\$3555 → Total -\$981 (negative balance)
  - c. Bank balance = \$9347
4. GSR Report - absent
5. GIR Report (Reagan B.)
  - a. Teen Challenge is looking for service work and/or small jobs for residents to do to help them acclimate back into working outside of treatment. An example would be lawn care.
  - b. Nystrom & Associates is having difficulty getting Reagan approved to go in and speak
  - c. Pathways has been contacted to let them know what our group has to offer
6. Steering Committee Chair Report (Frank K.)
  - a. There is a list on the front door with contact information if door doesn't get unlocked for meeting
  - b. The door was kicked in on the shed in back, Frank relocated the lawn mower inside the building until Frank can get the door fixed.
7. Group Technology Chair (Maggie S.)
  - a. Speaker names were taken down temporarily but are back up on T3 website page
  - b. 246 views for the month of February

8. Group Speaker Chair – absent

9. Cake Night/Potluck Chair (Heather W.)

- a. March theme – We rise in recovery
- b. Efforts being made to attract more people to celebrate their recovery
- c. March is looking good for cake night, there is always room for more

10. Group Literature Chair (Stephanie C.)

- a. Ordered books, pamphlets, medallions
- b. New medallion case with labels
- c. The green can was recycled and is now a blue can
- d. This blue can is located next to the literature rack
- e. There's several books missing with no way to track if money for books is in general donation basket
  - a. Stephanie will leave blue can by literature and reevaluate need for way to separate money for books vs. general donation in 6 months
  - b. Stephanie added a line on donation envelope for the person counting money to be able to specify money for general donation vs. literature
  - c. If books are needed for meetings, please utilize books on the shelf in the far corner of our coffee/meeting room rather than taking a new book from literature rack. There are now 12 copies of Big book and 12 copies of the 12X12 now on that shelf to be utilized
  - d. A suggestion was made to put LARGE SIGN and/or box that is hard to miss next to literature rack letting people know where to put money for literature

11. Archives Chair – absent

12. Grapevine Chair (Steve)

- a. All good

13. Supply & Pop Chair (Joey R.)

- a. Supplies look good

- b. Joey communicating with Heather about anniversary party supplies and with Kevin about speaker night supplies and Jeremy about cleaning supplies – all is well
- c. Any supply needs, contact Joey

14. Cleaning Chair (Amy T. proxy for Jeremy H.)

- a. Cleaning is going well
- b. Cleaning days will vary depending on Jeremy's work schedule
- c. Help is always welcome, talk to Jeremy if you can help

15. GSR (Alternate GSR - Jackie W.)

- a. Nothing to report

16. District (Alternate DCM - Paula M.)

- a. District 1 will be having an online sharing session to gather feedback for the 2025 General Service Conference agenda items on April 9<sup>th</sup> @ 6pm. The zoom code will be posted on [aadistrict1.org](http://aadistrict1.org)
- b. District 1 will now be a hybrid meeting. If you're interested in general service, please attend the monthly meeting which is held the 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday of the month @ 6:30pm. Location and zoom code will be posted on the District 1 and T3 websites
- c. Questions contact Alt DCM Paula [McGeeneyDist1altdcm@area36.org](mailto:McGeeneyDist1altdcm@area36.org)

17. Old Business

- a. A motion was made regarding format change to the meeting format in the housekeeping section – the motion was to add "Please be respectful & mindful of other groups that may be in a meeting in nearby areas as your meeting concludes. Keep voices low & move outside for conversations until their meetings have fully wrapped up." The motion was approved
- b. A motion was made to change the prayer at the end of our meetings from The Lord's Prayer to the 7<sup>th</sup> Step Prayer. The motion was not approved.